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Planning Committee Meeting 

Cancellation | February 2019

The Planning Committee Meeting scheduled for 
Wednesday 13 February, 2019 has been cancelled. 
There are no planning matters to be determined by the 
Committee at this time.

February Store Sale 

Colac Otway Shire Council wishes to advise of a Store 
Sale to take place:

Monday 4 February 2019 with sales commencing at 
1pm (please note different start time).

Colac Regional Saleyards – 55 Colac-Ballarat Road, 
Irrewarra

For enquiries please contact Colac Regional Saleyards 
Superintendent, Graeme Riches on 0407 092 195.

Apex Pre School Centre Inc. Lease 

Colac Otway Shire Council gives notice of its intention 
to enter into a Lease with Apex Pre School Centre Inc. 
under Section 190 of the Local Government Act 1989 
(the ‘Act’). The property is located at 7 Howarth Street, 
Elliminyt.

The proposed lease is prepared under the Crown Land 
(Reserves) Act 1978 with the following terms:

Rent: $150 per annum (incl GST).

Lease term: 15 years.

Rent review: Compound C.P.I % at the fi fth yearly 
anniversary of commencement of the Lease and every 
fi fth year thereafter.

Outgoings: The lessee is responsible for all outgoings 
and maintenance.

Permitted use: Pre School Facility.

Any person may make a submission relating to the 
proposal in writing to the Chief Executive, 
PO Box 283, Colac, Victoria 3250.  

All submissions will be considered in accordance with 
section 223 of the Act and must be submitted in writing 
by 1 March 2018. People requesting to be heard in 
support of their submission are entitled to do so (or be 
represented) and will be notifi ed of the time and date 
of the hearing. 

For further information contact James Myatt, 
Contracts Administrator at Colac Otway Shire 
Council on (03) 5232 9400 or email 
james.myatt@colacotway.vic.gov.au

2019 Community Satisfaction Survey

Colac Otway Shire Council would like to inform residents 
that from 5 February 2019, for a period of up to three 
weeks, 
your household may receive a call from an independent 
market research agency, National Field Services. 

National Field Services have been commissioned to 
conduct a community satisfaction survey on behalf of 
Council. 
Similar surveys will be undertaken across Victorian 
councils in the coming months. The survey has been 
designed to 
assess the performance of Colac Otway Shire Council 
across a range of measures to identify ways to provide 
improvement 
or more effective service delivery to residents.

The survey will involve 400 interviews conducted among 
a representative sample of residents.

We appreciate you taking the time to assist us with your 
valuable feedback.

Please be assured that your details and individual 
responses are confi dential. 
Only overall results are shared with Colac Otway Shire 
Council.

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to 
contact Colac Otway Shire Council on 5232 9400.

Immunisation sessions | February

Council’s free monthly immunisation sessions are held 
on the fi rst Thursday and the third Monday of the 
month.   

Thursday 7 February, 10.30am – 11.30am

Monday 18 February, 2.30pm – 4.30pm

Sessions are held in the meeting rooms at COPACC.  

Immunisation is a simple, safe and effective way of 
protecting children against certain diseases.  

Colac Otway Shire Council immunisation team provides:

• free immunisation

• no appointment necessary 

• availability after school for secondary school catch-up

•  experienced nurse immunisers who can discuss any 
questions parents may have 

•  next day upload to the Australian Childhood 
Immunisation Register to ensure continuity of benefi t 
payments and issue of school enrolment certifi cates.

For enquiries please contact Colac Otway Shire 
Immunisation Unit on 03 5232 9429.

Notice of Exhibition of Draft Colac Otway Tourism 
Parking and Traffi c Strategy and draft Kennett 
River Tourism Parking and Traffi c Strategy

Exhibition Period from Monday 7 January to Friday 15 March 2019

Colac Otway Shire Council has prepared the draft Colac Otway Tourism 
Parking and Traffi c Strategy for Apollo Bay, Skenes Creek, Marengo, 
Wye River, Separation Creek, Lavers Hill, Forrest, and Kennett River. A 
draft of the Kennett River Tourism Parking and Traffi c Strategy has also 
been prepared as a standalone document for Kennett River. The draft 
strategies are now on public exhibition. 

The strategies seek to outline the traffi c and parking infrastructure 
requirements for the towns along the Great Ocean Road to cater for the 
growing number of tourists and challenges they present, whilst respecting 
valued characteristics of each town.

The strategies do not deal with the sections of the arterial road network 
between the towns which are the responsibility of State Government.

You may inspect the draft Colac Otway Tourism Parking and Traffi c 
Strategy or Kennett River Tourism Parking and Traffi c Strategy free of 
charge, at the following locations during offi ce hours: 

• Colac Otway Shire Council offi ces, 2–6 Rae Street, Colac; and 

•  Colac Otway Shire Council offi ces, 69 -71 Nelson Street, 
Apollo Bay

or anytime on Council’s website at: www.colacotway.vic.gov.au

Drop-in information sessions about the draft Strategy will be held at the 
following times:

• Forrest – Friday 1 February, 3pm - 5pm, Forrest General Store

•  Apollo Bay – Saturday 2 February, 9am – 11.30am, Community Market, 
Foreshore

•  Skenes Creek – Saturday 2 February, 12pm – 2pm, Beachfront Caravan 
Park, Skenes Creek

•  Kennett River – Saturday 2 February, 3pm - 5pm, Kafe Koala, Kennett 
River 

•  Wye River – Sunday 3 February, 9am – 11am, Wye River Surf Life Saving 
Club

• Lavers Hill – Sunday 3 February, 2pm – 4pm, Lavers Hill Hall

Any person who may be affected by the draft Strategy may make a 
submission to Council about the Strategy. Submissions must be made in 
writing giving the submitter’s name and contact address, clearly stating 
the grounds on which the draft Strategy is supported or opposed and 
indicating what changes 
(if any) the submitter wishes to make. 

To assist Council in their response to submissions, it is useful 
to explain what parts of the Strategy the submission relates 
to, and explain any suggested changes and reasons for these changes.

Name and contact details of submitters are required for Council to 
consider submissions and to notify such persons of the opportunity to 
attend Council meetings. The closing date for submissions is Friday 15 
March 2019. Written submissions should be titled ‘Colac Otway Tourism 
Parking and Traffi c Strategy’ or ‘Kennett River Tourism Parking and 
Traffi c Strategy’ and emailed to inq@colacotway.vic.gov.au or mailed to: 
Infrastructure, Colac Otway Shire Council, PO Box 283, Colac, Victoria 
3250. 


